
July 13, 2020 
 
Skilled Nursing Facility Update Only: 
  
We are still awaiting all of the results from the universal testing of all residents in the skilled 
nursing facility performed on July 2. However some results have returned, and we have one 
resident testing positive. The Maryland Department of Health is reviewing the case to determine 
if this is a positive test result or dead viral RNA. We will perform another round of universal 
testing tomorrow. All staff were tested today, as well. 
 
 
 
 
 


